Minutes of ASTC Committee Meeting held on 20th June 2017

7.30pm at Ashtead Squash & Tennis Club, Ashtead

Present:  Michael Standring, Steve Holmes, Fraser Ritchie, Don Lloyd,  Rachael Burgess, Tony Cooper, Clive Noble Steve Kearney & Nicky Bannister

1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from  Graham Smith
2.
Minutes of the Meeting held on 7th February 2016

Minutes of the above meeting were agreed.  Proposed by Fraser Ritchie and seconded by Clive Noble.  Nicky apologised to Steve Kearney that the item regarding compliance had not been added to the Agenda and it was agreed that it be added.

3. Matters arising from Minutes not covered by Agenda

None.

4. Treasurer's Report

Tony had circulated his report to the Committee.


MTS asked if payment was being made by the Tennis Coaches and if so, what was the amount.  DL replied that the amount should be around £240-£250 per half term.  MTS asked if payment for the first half term had been received.  DL confirmed that it had been requested but not yet received.


Comment was made as to the increased bar takings, once again justifying our spend on Sky TV.

5.
Website
The website had not been progressed due mainly to lack of input from Committee for their appropriate disciplines.  Fraser had been busy building up Facebook and Twitter social media.  Fraser asked if he could have a budget for advertising the Club and this was agreed at £1,000. 

Rachael has a contact who would be interested in doing an advertising video for the Club and it was thought that this might be a good idea to do a “guided tour” to be put on the new website.  Rachael and Fraser to liaise.

It was agreed that Fraser should choose an appropriate new url for the website and for it to “go live” as soon as he was able to spend some time on it and for all disciplines to add content.

Action:
Fraser and Rachael

6. Bar Area Refurbishment

Some initial costings had been obtained for redecoration, re-carpetting, lowering the ceiling, sound-proofing and new lighting.  This was estimated to be in the region of £6-7k.  MTS is to ask 150 Club for help with funding.


It was agreed that the bar also needed to be refurbished and it was decided that this should be Phase II but should be implemented quickly after Phase I had been completed.


A sub-Committee of Rachael, Nicky and Clive would be formed to choose colour schemes, etc. once funding had been authorised.


7. Confirmation of AGM Date

MTS confirmed that the AGM will be held on Friday 27th October 2017.  Nicky to advise membership 21 days beforehand.

8. Membership Figures

Membership was reported as standing at 361, again slightly down on last year but retaining a good number of Full Sports and Tennis members.
9. Membership Gift Aid

Steve Hanrahan had produced a report on obtaining Gift Aid now that we are CASC.  This would entail asking for part of the subscription amount to take the form of a donation on which we could claim Gift Aid.  MTS to send report to all for consideration as it was too late to do for the 2017/2018 renewal.


Action:
MTS
10. Ashtead Squash Rackets Club Ltd – Proposed Changes to M&A's

MTS had received a document prepared by TWM Solicitors with regard to the proposed changes to Ashtead Squash Rackets Club Ltd Mem & Arts.  This will be forwarded by email to all Committee members for consideration.  It is proposed that the Directors present the document at the AGM for and take a vote on its implementation.  It was agreed that the document needs to be emailed or posted to all members before the AGM which was a legal requirement.


MTS informed the Committee that the Directors had reported that the bill for the work done by TWM was now £3,200 plus VAT.  A “capped” maximum amount of £500 plus VAT had been authorised by the Committee in March 2017.  The Committee declared that this was totally unacceptable and would ask that the Directors clarify how this amount had been derived and why they had not informed the Committee of the increasing costs.


Post Meeting Note:  Fees already paid to TWM in respect of the above total £2,000 plus VAT.  A meeting has been convened with Steve Hanrahan, Steve Holmes, Michael Standring and Norman Thomas on Monday 3rd July to discuss the issue.

11.
Certification and Compliance

Steve Kearney asked that the numbers using the Dance Studio be confirmed as it was his opinion that the figure is more than we have certification for.  He also questioned the safety of the glass in the doors above the courts (the viewing gallery).  Steve Holmes to look at this.


Comment was also made regarding the number of children in the bar area once the bar is open.  


MTS agreed that he would have a meeting with Jo Clarke in September regarding renewal/review of the contract that we currently have.  Rachael asked for the “exclusivity” to be considered.  It was also thought appropriate to discuss an increase hourly charge to Jo bearing in mind the number of classes that she now runs.


Steve Holmes raised the point that the Fire Exit between the Studio and fire door was being blocked by stored items, which needs to be dealt with as a matter of urgency. It was agreed that a racked storage container should be purchased and located in the yard to replace the shed which has already been removed.  Steve K to investigate costs.


Action:
Steve Holmes





MTS & Jo Co





Steve Kearney
12.
Tennis Court Floodlighting

Don and Rachael asked if we now had approval to go ahead with the Tennis Court Floodlighting in the Autumn of 2017. MTS replied that we have the Approval of the Directors to go ahead so that we can now reapply for the LTA loan and get a new quote in for the work. We are assuming a bill of circa £15,000 for the lights. MTS said he would explore the possibility of getting a grant from sources other than the LTA.


It was agreed that new costings need to be undertaken and that we should also look to see if there are any grants that could be obtained by Sport England as well as looking again at the LTA loan.


Action:
MTS, Steve Holmes, Don
13.
General Maintenance

Steve Holmes reported that the outside painting was continuing and that some works to the Bungalow needed to be undertaken.


The Courts were inspected on 20th June and a date was being booked for August for works to be undertaken.


The meeting closed at 21.15
